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March 2019 

WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES 
Mohamed Mounir, Custodian………………………………………………….…………………………………..2/4/19 
David Butts, Custodian………………………………………………………………………………………..…..2/18/19 
Todd Gillen, Grounds Maintenance Worker……………………………………………………………………..3/5/19 

GOLD DUCK WINNERS—1ST QUARTER 2019 
CONGRATULATIONS! 

  
 Jeff   Anne    Antonio  Tom    Andrew  Brandon  Tucker   Cory 
 Hanson  Schwarz  Coello   Sheridan   Silvius   Floeck   Clawson   Elgin 

 D&C   CPFM  FS    FS    FS    FS     FS    FS 
Project Mgr.  Exec. Asst. Grounds  Painter  Plumber  Electrician  Carpenter Custodian 

2019 STORM BRINGS 18-20” OF SNOW IN SOME PLACES, LOSS OF POWER AND CPFM TO THE RESCUE! 
 
CPFM's amazing and dedicated Grounds Crew has been working tirelessly to clear fallen 
limbs and even entire trees from all corners of Campus. Barricades and caution tape are seen 
around campus, as tree limbs are moved out of the way, awaiting pickup at the first available 
opportunity. Cleanup from a storm of this magnitude is a team effort that brings out the best 
in our crews. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

CPFM's own Asset Reliability Manager, Sharon Ginn, pitching in on the business 
end of a snow shovel. It's all hands on deck, and no job is too small for our  
dedicated and caring staff. Sharon left the comfort of her office to help clear ADA 
ramps, building entrances, and stairs all around Cascade, Pacific, and Onyx Bridge.  

 
@uocpfm 

#howduckswork  

Lawrence Elliott 
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WALKING TOUR THROUGH WOMEN IN UO DESIGN & LANDSCAPE HISTORY 
As part of VPFA’s Everyday Inclusion, Eleni Tsvitzi and Jane Brubaker led a walking tour through a few key highlights of women 
in UO Campus Design & Landscape history. Although chilly, the sun did break out and the tour was very interesting. I wanted to 
share a quote by W.F.G. Thacher, which is found in the dedication booklet for the Women’s Memorial Hall in Gerlinger: 
 
“One of the many great contributions made to human progress by the age in which we live, not among the least, surely, is the full 
recognition of this truth: a woman is a physical being; she has a body; her welfare and happiness as an individual, and the very  
welfare of the race, depend largely upon her physical well-being.” Is it not strange that a truth so manifest should have remained 
unrecognized during all these centuries since civilization first began?... Here, under the direction of devoted and highly trained 
women, the movement bears fruit not only in the health and vigor of young women students, but in the training of teachers…” 

13th AVENUE OPEN HOUSE AND GEHL PUBLIC LECTURE 
 

On February 7th, Aaron Olsen and the Campus Planning team hosted an Open House showcasing two conceptual 
ideas for the 13th Avenue Conceptual Design Project. The event was an opportunity for UO staff, students, faculty and 
community members to see what the project design team has been working on and provide input. The designs on dis-
play were presented so visitors could see the range of possible options and comment on various aspects of each one. 
The team will be compiling this information and incorporating the feedback into their final design, which is expected to 
be complete by June this year. The event was well attended and informative feedback was received from all, including 
many CPFM folks. Following the open house, Blaine Merker from Gehl Studio, a project sub-consultant, presented a 
thought provoking lecture about Public Life and how data is being used to transform the world’s most livable cities. 
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SOME INFORMATION RE: INTERDEPARTMENTAL MAIL: 
 
Printing and Mailing delivers the interdepartmental mail to CPFM twice a day at 10:30AM and 2:30PM.  
 
When preparing an interdepartmental mailing, be sure everything is crossed out above your entry.  
The name of the department must be listed.  If not visible, the envelope is dropped off at the front desk to track down this information, and then 
won’t be picked up until the next time they stop by. 
Spare interdepartmental envelopes are located in the window of the mailroom in the CPFM Admin building. If you have extra  
available, please place them in the window. 
 
Campus Mail USPS Guidelines. 
https://uoprint.uoregon.edu/campus-usps-services 
We have the mail order forms available on a shelf in the mail room, north wall.  
 
Printing and Mailing also provides outgoing domestic and international FedEx and UPS shipments for all departments. 
https://uoprint.uoregon.edu/campus-mail 
 
All mail and shipments sent through Mail Services must be University related business only. If it is personal, you will need to drop it off at a mail-
box. The nearest blue USPS mailbox is located at 1395 University St (W of EMU).  The closest post office (mailing station) is at Hiron's Drug 
Store at 1950 Franklin Blvd (E of Matt Knight Arena). Other blue USPS mailbox locations around campus are: 1300 Alder (1 block W of Condon 
Hall), 1515 Agate (NW of Knight Law), 1200 Hilyard (West of Sacred Heart), 1200 Kincaid (W of Computing Center), 1500 Kincaid (W of 
Knight Library), 2055 Patterson (E of South Eugene High), 722 E. 11th (N of Sacred Heart), 1495 E. 19th (1 block S of Agate Apartments). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jeff Butler returning to his old stomping grounds 
in Montana with a Ducks shirt on a Ducks plane! 

Nick Grant is our  new Custodial Operations Supervisor . Nick has 
worked for the custodial department for a number of years, most re-
cently as an interim supervisor during the graveyard shift and for the 
Floor and Carpet Crew.  In his spare time he likes to take his family 
camping and fishing. Please welcome him to days. 

Plans for the transformation of Franklin Blvd. were displayed at the drop-in session at Romania two 
weeks ago. Folks were invited to provide input and answer discussion  
questions to help guide and shape its future. The project area extends from 
Alder Street to I-5 and includes 
Garden Avenue and its connec-
tions to Franklin Blvd.  
 
Check the website at: 
www.eugene-or.gov/Franklin to 
sign up for the e-newsletter. 
 
 

https://uoprint.uoregon.edu/campus-usps-services
https://uoprint.uoregon.edu/campus-mail
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DIVERSITY RELATED EVENTS FOR MARCH 2019 
 

Tuesday, March 5: Race, Ethnicities, and Inequalities Colloquium with Christen Smith, Associate Professor of African and 
African Diaspora Studies and Anthropology, University of Texas at Austin: “The Sequelae of Black Life in Brazil and 
the US: Violence, Gender, Space and Time”, 3:30-5:00pm, Knight Library Browsing Room 

 
Tuesday, March 5: Justice and Reparation in Guatemala: Challenges and Possibilities, 6pm-7:30pm, Straub Hall 156 (CLLAS 

inaugural lecture in Latinx and Latin American Studies with Judge Yassmin Barrios) 
 

Thursday, March 7: Film screening and Q&A with Mae Ngai about the documentary The Chinese Exclusion Act, 6pm-9pm, 
Lillis Business Complex, Room 182 (Department of History event) 

 

Congratulations to 
UO for winning 
Best in Category 
from the  
International  
Interior  
Design  
Association for the 
Hall Renovation 
and Classroom  
Addition to Straub 
Hall 

We have one more week to 
reach our goal, and to take 

first prize  
TWO YEARS IN A ROW 

 
It’s not too late! 

Due to inclement weather, 
The Governor’s State Food 
Drive has been extended to 

Friday, March 8th!  
 

Please come in and purchase 
some chocolate while support-

ing Food for Lane County. 
 

Location: Quonset hut lobby  

https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/the_sequelae_of_black_life_in_brazil_and_the_us_violence_gender_space_and_time#.XHXQA-hKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/the_sequelae_of_black_life_in_brazil_and_the_us_violence_gender_space_and_time#.XHXQA-hKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/justice_and_reparation_in_guatemala_challenges_and_possibilities#.XHXQfehKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/filming_screen_and_qa_with_mae_ngai#.XHXSZOhKiUk
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Photos shared by Kevin Wilson on the bathroom remodel of Bldg. 130.  Pictured are: Gabe Hein, Olin  
Vermillion, Ashley Mayfield and some random woman who walked by with a shovel. 
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From: Alison Hake  
Sent: Thur sday, February 7, 2019 6:57 AM 
To: Bruce Budzik <bbbudzik@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: J anitor  Kudos 
 
Hi Bruce, 
 
I am not sure who the janitorial supervisor is, or who the best person to send this to would be, but just wanted to give a shout out and 
some kudos to the gentleman who has been cleaning our building lately, Pablo. He does an incredible job, is very hardworking and 
efficient (ie, fast!!), and is extremely friendly.  
 
Thanks! 
 
Alison Hake | Interior Designer, NCIDQ 33561 
Office of Design and Construction 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Sylvia Banks <sbanks@uoregon.edu> 
Date: February 5, 2019 at 4:22:41 PM PST 
To: Brandon Floeck <bfloeck@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: RE: Cage washer  
 
Hi Brandon, 
 
Thanks for your help today.  I ran the cage washer a 3rd time.  Knock on wood - it seems to be working fine.  We'll continue to mon-
itor it for a few days and let you know if it goes on the fritz again. 
 
Best, 
 
Sylvia K. Banks, RLATG 
Terrestrial Animal Care Services (TeACS) 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Haily Gr iffith <hailyg@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Fr iday, February 8, 2019 9:25 AM 
To: Ruby Thompson <rubyt@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Tim Winder  <twinder2@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Floor  Care Crew 

Ruby, 
Can you please pass along my thanks to the floor care crew? I wear my work boots in the nasty weather which means I track mud 
and gunk back into my office. I had 2 dark stains that were here for months. I had tried to get them out myself with no success. To-
day, I came in to find the floor looking great. They even managed to get out the stains! Thanks so much to the team for their efforts.   
 
Haily Griffith 
Occupational Health & Safety Manager 
Safety & Risk Services 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Kathleen Duberowski <duberow2@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Fr iday, February 8, 2019 6:15 AM 
To: Tim Winder  <twinder2@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Linda Miller  <lmiller@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Carpet Cleaning 

Good morning, 
 
Whoever cleaned our carpets did a fantastic job! 
 
Happy Friday, 
 

Kathleen Duberowski 
Payroll Manager | FASS 
 

KUDOS KORNER 

mailto:bbbudzik@uoregon.edu
mailto:sbanks@uoregon.edu
mailto:bfloeck@uoregon.edu
mailto:hailyg@uoregon.edu
mailto:rubyt@uoregon.edu
mailto:twinder2@uoregon.edu
mailto:duberow2@uoregon.edu
mailto:twinder2@uoregon.edu
mailto:lmiller@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
  

  1 
 
UO v. LMU 
Home—3PM 
 
 
 
UO v, Auburn 
Away—10AM 

2 

UO v. LMU 
Home—2PM 
 
 
UO v. Michigan 
Away—5PM 
 
V. Tennessee 7:30PM 

3 

 
UO v. LMU 
Home—12PM 

4 5 

 
UO v. Portland 
Away—5PM 

6 7 
UO v. Hawaii 
Away - 8:35PM 
 
WBB PAC-12  
Tournament  
March 7—10th 

8 
UO v. Hawaii 
Away - 8:35PM 
 
 
 
UO v. Oklahoma St 
Home—6PM 

9 
UO v. Hawaii 
Away—8:3P5M 
 
 
 
UO v. Oklahoma St 
Home—12PM & 
2PM 

10 
 
 
 
UO v. Hawaii 
Away—4:05PM 
 
 

11 
 

12 
 
UO v. OSU 
Away—6PM 

13 
 
MBB PAC-12  
Tournament  
March 13—16th 

14 

 

15 
UO v. Washington 
Home—6PM 
 
 
 
UO v. Arizona 
Away—6PM 

16 
UO v. Washington 
Home—4PM 
 
 
 
UO v. Arizona 
Away—2PM 

17St. Patrick’s 

Day 
 
 
UO v. Washington 
Home—12PM 
 
UO v. Arizona 
Away—12PM 

18 19 20 21 
 

22 
 
UO v. AZ State 
Home—6PM 
 
 

23 
UO v. AZ State 
Home—4PM 
 
 
 
UO v. Washington 
Home—1PM 

24 
UO v. AZ State 
Home—12PM 
 
 
 
UO  v. Washington 
Home—4PM 

25 
 
UO  v. Washington 
Home—6PM 

26 
 
UO v. BYU 
Away—5PM 

27 

 
 
UO v. Pacific 
Away—6PM 

28 29 
UO V. Utah 
Away—5PM 
 
UO v. Stanford 
Away—7PM 

30 
UO V. Utah 
Away—3PM 
 
 
 
UO v. Stanford 
Away—2PM 

31 
UO V. Utah 
Away—12PM 
 
 
UO v. Stanford 
Away—1PM 

      

Payroll Cut Off 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx Pay Day 

SPRING BREAK 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx

